From: Louise Sherwell [mailto:louisesherwell@warwickshire.gov.uk] 
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To: Andrew Lewis
Subject: Re: 17/00983/REM - Parcels B4A & B4B Heyford Park Camp Road
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Hi Andy,
 
Many thanks for sending through the plans, they're useful and I've had another look of the proposed plans for parcels B4A and B4B. 
 
If any of the buildings are still on site, I would recommend that an updated bat survey of the buildings is undertaken to update the previous surveys. From the Bat Method Statement Document 2 Delivery Information report (Condition 48 of the the approval), I understand that Building 114 (within parcel B4A) proposed to be demolished was identified as a bat roost in 2011, therefore appropriate mitigation will be required and I would recommend that an updated bat mitigation strategy is provided by condition of any approval granted.  I understand that the previous bat surveys were undertaken in 2011 and therefore updated bat surveys will be required in line with Natural England guidance, prior to the demolition of remaining buildings (f they have not been demolished already), or the removal of trees with bat roost potential.
 
I would also recommend inclusions of biodiversity enhancements within parcels B4A and B4B, such as integrated bat boxes, bird boxes, swift bricks etc as proposed under the outline application.  I understand that enhancements were proposed as detailed in the Mitigation Implementation Programme completed by 4Acre Ecology dated 17/11/2012 including native-planted ponds, integrated bat boxes within the housing blocks, 40 assorted bird boxes and 10 bird boxes for house martins on retained buildings. Should these be proposed within the application site, the numbers and locations should be shown on updated detailed plans to confirm these details and ensure these will be located in appropriate locations within the site.
 
Kind regards,
 
Louise


Louise Sherwell
Assistant Ecologist
Ecological Services
Community Services
PO Box 43, Shire Hall
Warwick
CV34 4SX
Tel: 01926 418028
email: louisesherwell@warwickshire.gov.uk
 

